Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

September 1, 2016
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Thursday, September 1, 2016 in the Town Hall conference room.

Call to Order
Chairman Cynthia Stevens called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.  
Members in Attendance

Helen Gallagher, Gary Mummert, Mark Spellmann and David Winslow were in attendance.  George Buck was absent. Five members represent a quorum.  

Approval of Minutes from August 4 ,2016:

Gary Mummert made a motion to accept the Minutes from the August 4, 2016 meeting.  Mark Spellmann seconded the motion.


Vote: 5-0-0 (Motion Approved).   
General Correspondence:  Cynthia Stevens mentioned that the Ball Pond Advisory Committee received an invoice from New England Aquatic Services for $3150.00 and an invoice from Hydro Technologies for $325.00. There is still $250.00 for salaries.  
Public Comment: none

New Business:

· Candlewood Lake Carp

Cynthia Stevens mentioned that the radio transmitter tracking of carp in Candlewood Lake has shown that carp move throughout the lake.  She “Adopted a Carp” as part of a program being offered by the Candlewood Lake Authority.  With that program she received a carp ID, was able to name a carp, received a certificate, and can track that specific carp’s movements throughout the lake.  
· Water Quality Report

The results of the June sampling were reviewed by Cynthia Stevens and Tim Simpkins of the New Fairfield Health Department.  There appears to be high stratification between three and five meters with a loss of six degrees Celsius, 12 degrees Fahrenheit.  There is a fair amount of phosphorous, making Ball Pond close to a Eutrophic lake. (Eutrophic is the most advanced deterioration of a lake). There are also high levels of calcium, but this has been the typical result over the years of testing.  High levels of calcium make good grounds for zebra mussels.
Water Quality Test results get tracked by George Benson of Benson Environmentalists.  He has been charting the results for seventeen years.  Mark Spellmann wanted to know if the charted results could be made available on the Town’s website so he could link to it for the Friends of Ball Pond.  Cynthia was going to check on it.  

· Boat Washing
Cynthia Stevens owns a reference book called “Connecticut’s Aquatic and Wetland Invasive Plant Identification Guide” to help with identifying certain plants in Ball Pond.  One new invasive plant that Gary Mummert has seen at the southern end is called parrot feather watermilfoil.  It grows above the water and harbors mosquito larvae.  Cynthia is concerned that new invasive plants like the parrot feather watermilfoil may be getting introduced to Ball Pond from boats that have been on other lakes.  She asked the committee if people should be reminded to wash their boats if those boats have been in other lakes.  Mark Spellmann would like to see credible information that boats are the cause of invasive species being introduced into Ball Pond first.  He mentioned that it could be trailers, not boats causing the issue.  He needs additional information. 
· Gary Mummert would like to see a user-friendly booklet explaining lakeshore landscaping and how to protect ponds available to families living around Ball Pond.  
Dave Winslow found some online electronic downloadable booklets on the EPA’s website that the BPAC may be able to make available to residents.  One in particular is called “Checklist for Landowners and Landscapers”.

Old Business:

· Weed Removal
Cynthia Stevens mentioned that Gary Mummert has done a great job working with Matt Vogle of New England Aquatic Services on weed removal. 
Gary Mummert reported that users of the Town Beach have been harvesting coontail.  There is a circular area in the center that is fine.  Other than that there are thick weeds.  A couple of hours were spent at Hahlawah.  However, Gary saw no evidence that anything had been done at Satterlee Road. Cynthia Stevens felt that a path had been cut at Satterlee Road and there was clearance by the shore. There are a couple of hours left in the budget for weed removal. Matt Vogle is hoping to build a Harvesting machine in the future.  Gary Mummert felt that the strategy for next year should be to research the best methods to use for weed removal.  Harvesting would be less expensive.
· Phragmites

Gary Mummert is realizing how invasive phragmites are. Phragmites have to be cut regularly. They keep coming back.  He and George Buck spent eleven hours harvesting phragmites by the boat launch. The Town also cleaned the two basin areas and disposed of the phragmites.  Cynthia Stevens mentioned that she believed it takes five years of cutting phragmites to get rid of them.  

The phragmites by the basin at Meadow Ridge have not been done yet.  Gary Mummert also mentioned there are other phragmites along Ball Pond Road opposite plot 122. He liked George Buck’s suggestion from a previous meeting of contacting property owners and developing a plan to remove the phragmites.
Mark Spellmann mentioned that cattail appears to be replacing phragmites by Satterlee Road.  Cynthia felt there was still a lot of phragmites at that location.

Dave Winslow made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m. Mark Spellmann seconded the motion.

The next regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee will be held Wednesday, October 5, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room.

Respectfully Submitted

Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary

